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       Aberuthven Primary School

    Newsletter

   November 2019
Dear Parents, Guardians, and Friends,
Our pupils returned refreshed and ready at the end of October for our second term in School. With Parents Night, Languages Week and our trip to the Pantomime this term, there are sure to be many busy and exciting times ahead. We also look forward to welcoming you to join us for our forthcoming events, particularly in the lead up to the festive season.

I would like to extend a warm welcome to our Student Teacher from University of Dundee, Mr Josh Espie. He joined us in Class 2 on Monday 21st October and will be with us until Friday 29th November 2019. We are sure that he will enjoy his time with us and find it a rewarding experience.
Crossing Safely to School
We request that all Parents, Guardians and Family members refrain from parking on the zig-zag lined area at the front of our School building during drop off and pick up times. Parking in these areas reduces the vision of our crossing patroller and increases the chances of injury to others. We appreciate your support in this matter. The safety of all within our school community is paramount.  
Head Lice

Bug Busting Sunday is on 3rd October.  Please check your child(ren)’s hair for any signs of headlice.  If treatment is required you should continue to check hair for several days afterwards to monitor if you will need to treat again.  Treatment should be continued until all signs of head lice and eggs have disappeared. 
Children In Need Day

To raise funds for Children in Need we are holding a ‘Dotty Day’ on Wednesday 13 November where pupils can bring clothes to be  ‘Dressed in Dots’. They can change out of school uniform after the photographer has taken their school photograph.  Pupils will take part in ‘dotty’ activities in the afternoon.  Donations should be paid on Parentpay please. Children from Doodlebugs Nursery will be joining us in School.
Languages Week
We will be celebrating Languages Week in School from Monday 18th – Friday 22nd November 2019. Pupils will take part in lessons immersing them in a variety of different languages over the course of the week.
‘Severe Weather’ Plan
You should have received our severe weather arrangements prior to October break. All information regarding severe weather procedures can be found on our website.
Change of Date
Please note that our ‘Christmas Jumper Day’ and ‘Christmas Dinner’ will now take place on Thursday 19th December.
Intergenerational Group
I am delighted to share that we have now received return PVGs for all of the volunteers in our Intergenerational Group and are in the process of planning their initial visits to support pupils in School. There will be an opportunity to come along and meet our volunteers at our next Parent Partnership Meeting in School on Monday 2nd December at 6.30pm. We hope that you will be able to join us.
Parent Partnership
The Parent Partnership AGM will take place on Monday 2nd December at 6.30 pm in Aberuthven PS. We would like to remind you that information can be found on both on the School website and via the ‘Friends of Aberuthven’ Facebook page. Please come along and join us and meet our volunteers from our Intergenerational Group. There’ll be festive treats, tea, coffee and mince pies!
Sponsored Walk
Our Parent Partnership have organised a Sponsored Walk to help raise funds to purchase digital equipment for our school. This will take place on Saturday 30th November from 11am until approximately 2pm. We would love to see as many of our families, friends and members of the community join us as possible.   A Sponsor Form, an Information sheet and attendance slip is attached to this newsletter.
In Service Days
The school will be closed to pupils on Thursday 14th November and Friday 15th November for Staff Training.
Rag Bag Collection

We have sent a rag bag collection bag home with your child.  These can be put in the green rag bag container at the school gate.  The money raised from the Rag Bag collection gives a very welcome to school funds.  The container will be emptied on Wednesday 6 November.
Poppy Scotland Appeal 2019
We are selling remembrance poppies before Remembrance Sunday to raise money for Poppy Scotland.  If you would like to make a donation please add the donation amount and number of poppies required on Parentpay and we will send poppies home with your child.
School Photographer

The School Photographer will be in school on Wednesday 13 November at 1.15 p.m.  She will be taking individual and family group photographs.  Siblings are welcome to come into school to get their photographs taken at 1.15 p.m.  The photographs should be able to be ordered in time for Christmas if you would like to give them to Grandparents etc as Christmas gifts.
School Clubs

We are currently offering two exciting afterschool club opportunities. Our clubs will be available for a 4 week block on Thursday 28th November, Thursday 5th December, Thursday 12th December, Thursday 19th December from 3.15- 4pm. 
-Miss Halkett will be working with the ‘Coding Club’, available to P2-7. (Limited spaces)
-Mrs Tyrrell will be holding a ‘Bake Off Club’, available to P1-7 (Limited spaces)
-Mrs Connolly will be holding a ‘Gardening Club’ for P1-7 on Tuesday lunchtime on 26th November, 3rd December, 10th December and 17th December. (Limited spaces)
Parent Appointments
If you have requested an appointment to meet your child’s teacher on Monday 11 November your appointment will be attached to this newsletter.  
Parent Zone – Rights Respecting Schools
We are currently working towards our Rights Respecting Schools Silver Award and have been exploring the UN list of Rights of the Child. We would appreciate your support in discussing the rights of the child with your children at home. A full list of the articles (rights of the child) can be found by following the link below.

https://downloads.unicef.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2010/05/UNCRC_united_nations_convention_on_the_rights_of_the_child.pdf?_ga=2.205940055.530213901.1569246900-770741945.1553855835
The Rights that we will be exploring as a School this month are: 

Article 6- You have the right to life

Article 7- You have the right to a name and nationality

Article 8- You have the right to an identity.
Further information can be found on our school website. https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/pk/aberuthvenprimaryschool/rights-respecting-schools/
HT Drop-In Days
I will be running an informal drop-in day per month in School, where all are welcome to pop in to discuss any element of our School life, ask any questions, discuss any ideas, initiatives or concerns you may have, at a time convenient to you between 9.30-3pm on the following dates.

      -      Monday 18th November 2019

      -      Monday 16th December 2019

      -      Monday 13th January 2020

· Monday 10th February 2020

· Monday 16th March 2020

· Thursday 30th April 2020

· Monday 25th May 2020

· Monday 15th June 2020

It would be lovely to see as many Parents/Guardians as possible. (Parents of future Primary 1 pupils are all more than welcome to pop in too!)
Remembrance Sunday

On Sunday the 10th November there will be a short service at the Aberuthven church at 13:00 followed by wreath laying at the War Memorial and dedication of the Tommy Silhouette at 13:40. Tea/Coffee in the Village Hall. Come along and share your pictures and memories of the Village over the last 100 years since the War Memorial was dedicated.
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Diary Dates  
Wed 6 Nov – Rag Bag Collection

Mon 11 Nov- Parents’ Night 2-6pm

Wed 13 Nov – School Photographer

Wed 13 Nov – Children in Need Afternoon

Thurs 14 Nov – In Service Day

Fri 15 Nov – In Service Day

Tues 26 Nov – Flu Immunisation

Sat 30 Nov – Sponsored Walk 

Please do not hesitate to get in touch should you require any further information.

Warmest wishes
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Nicola Tyrrell
Headteacher

After School Clubs – Thursday 28th November, Thursday 5th December, Thursday 12th December, Thursday 19th December from 3.15- 4pm.
Name …………………………….

I agree to my child(ren) …………………………………  attending the Bake Off Club(P1-7) ( Limited Spaces)  or Coding Club (P2-7) ( Limited Spaces) on the above dates.    Please circle the club your child will be attending.

I note there will be no School Crossing Patroller on duty at 4.00 p.m. 

I will contact the school if my child will not be able to attend the club on a particular date.

Signed ………………………………………..               Date ……………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Lunchtime ‘Gardening Club’  P1-7   Tuesday lunchtime on 26th November, 3rd December, 10th December and 17th December. (Limited spaces)
Name …………………………….

I agree to my child(ren) …………………………………  attending Gardening Club on the above dates.    

Signed ………………………………………..               Date ……………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
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If you have any comments or suggestions which you wish to make us aware of please complete this slip and place it in the suggestions box in the school foyer.




















Pupil’s name:_________________    Class:___________   Signed:_______________      Date:___________











Aberuthven Primary School


Parent Suggestions –


November 2019











